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                                                           NEWS LETTER 

                                                      JULY, 2024 

 
      Staff council meeting was conducted at Principal chamber at 3.30 P.M on 3rd July, 2024.  The 

Principal of Dr. M. Suseela Rao, addressed the staff and spoke on the necessary steps to be taken 

for NAAC visit.  He suggested all the Departments to have a meticulous plan in maintaining 

departmental records and update the important files.  He also informed about RJD visit to the 

college during these two months to verify all the NAAC work in the departments. He further 

informed all the staff members to prepare and update both individual & Department Profiles.  

Finally, he discussed on the affiliated college programs & skill courses in III & IV semesters. 

 

EditorialBoard 
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              125th Birth anniversary of Alluri Sita Rama Raju was  celebrated on 4th July, 2024 at 

GDC, Tiruvuru.   The Principal Dr. M. Suseela Rao, addressed the gathering and remembered 

the great sacrifices of Seeta Rama Raju, who fought against the British colonial rule in India.  On 

this occasion IQAC co-ordinator, Sri. B. Raghu Ram Prasad, spoke on the principles of Alluri 

Seeta Rama Raju and the great struggles against social injustice.  Vice-Principal, Syed Abubakar, 

speaking on this occasion said that the younger generation, should be aware of his patriotism and 

courage.  The Staff & Students participated in this Programme.  

 
 

    World population day was observed on July 11th, 2024, at GDC, Tiruvuvu, by the Department 

of political Science.   On this occasion, the principal of the college, Dr. M. Suseela Rao, 

addressed the gathering and spoke on the population growth and its problems that leads to 

poverty in the country.  The Vice-Principal Sri. Syed Abubakar speaking on this occasion, he 

explained the theme of 2024, as “leave no one behind, count everyone”.  He also explained about 

the  details of census in India. IQAC, co-ordinator Sri. B. Raghu Ram Prasad, explained about 

the population of our country and other countries.  Sri. M. Avinash, Lecturer in Commerce, 

explained about equal ratio of male and female growth .  Dr. Y.V. Raju, Lecturer in Telugu, 

explained about the process of inclusion of 3rd category as well as the year in which censes was 

conducted.  Sri. B. Ravindra Babu, Lecturer in Pol. Science spoke on the steps to be taken to 

control population and create awareness among people.  The Staff & Students participated in this 

programme.   
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Professor M. V. Basaveswara Rao, Department of Chemistry, from Krishna University visited 

GDC, Tiruvuru on 09-07-2024 as a visit of affiliation process.  The Affiliation Committee 

members visited all the Science, Arts and Language Departments including Labs to have a 

Physical view of the departments and classrooms. After the departments visit, they met Principal 

and had a discussion about the requirements of the college for NAAC visit.  

 
 

             

 

Sri. D. Raghu Ram Prasad, Lecture in Hindi, GDC, Tiruvuru, has attende for curriculum design 

of the second languages in the III & IV semester of UG curriculum meeting at CCE, A.P, 

Mangalagiri, on 09-07-2024.  
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       The Department of English organized a workshop on “Communication And Control Of 

Public Mind” in collaboration with Hands on center for English on 20-07-2024.  The workshop 

begins with an orientation session offering an overview of critical thinking skills.  This workshop 

is designed to create an awareness and encourage scientific temperament and rational thinking 

among students. The Principal Dr. M. Suseela Rao, addressed the gathering and spoke on the 

impact of social media that works more negative  on youth and it leads to mental health issues 

and a reduction in communication skills.  The Resource person, Sri. Y. Rajesh, Director, Sri. M. 

Roht, fact checker, Kum. K. Sravani, journalist in Hindu, of hands on centre for English 

presented PPT on various facts that controls the public mind.  They said that every students 

should develop rational thinking before they believe any information in media. Smt. R. Deepa, 

Lecturer in English inctoduced the resource persons and spoke on the theme of workshop. The 

program concluded with vote of thanks given by Sri. B. Raghu Ram Prasad, Lecturer in Hindi, 

IQAC co-ordinator.  After the speeches, the principal and Staff felicitated the resource persons.  

The Staff and Students participated very actively in the workshop and make it a grand success.  
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      Dr.  B. Veeraju, Lecturer in commerce, GDC, Tiruvuru, NTR District, Krishna University 

has completed the NEP 2020 orientation and sensitization programme under malavya mission 

Teacher Training Program (MM-TTP) of University Grants Commission (UGC) organized by 

UGC-MMTTC, Maulana Azad National urdu University, Hyderabad from 2nd to 11th July, 2024. 

 
          

    The Department of Chemistry, GDC, Tiruvuru organized extension Lecture on 09-07-2024 on 

“Environmental Chemistry” by Dr. M. V. Basaveswara Rao, Professor Department of Chemistry,  

DMRAR, P.G Cener, Nuzvid.  The Students and Staff participated in this programme. 
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      Sri.D. Raghu Ram Prasad, Lecturer in Hindi, GDC, Tiruvuru, NTR District,Krishna 

University has completed the NEP 2020 orientation and sensitization programme under malavya 

mission Teacher Training Program (MM-TTP) of University Grants Commission (UGC) 

organized by UGC-MMTTC, Maulana Azad National urdu University, Hyderabad from 2nd to 

11th July, 2024. 

   

      Sri.Syed Abubakar, Lecturer in commerce, GDC, Tiruvuru, NTR District, Krishna University 

has completed the NEP 2020 orientation and sensitization programme under Malavya Mission 

Teacher Training Program (MM-TTP) of University Grants Commission (UGC) organized by 

UGC-MMTTC, Maulana Azad National urdu University, Hyderabad from 2nd to 11th July, 2024. 

 

The department of Botany organized  a water awareness programme on Jalasakthi Abhiyan on 

27-7-2024. Dr .N. Chandrababu Lecturer in Botany spoke on “Drying up of water resourses and 

measures to restore them.”He created awareness on Jalasakthi Abhiyan and the need to bring 

back healthy water restoration by plantation and rain water conservation and stoppage of water 

misutilization. The students uttered the slogan “OUR WATER OUR FUTURE”, we are water 

saving generation.The slogan says we can bring back ecofriendly atmosphere by growing forests 

and maintain water storage. All the staff and students parctipated in the plantation programme, 

part of Jalasakthi Abhiyan.   

 

 

 

   

 

                                                                     

 
 

Dr.Y.Vijayanada Raju Lecturer in Telugu and Sri. D.RaghuramPrasad Lecturer in Hindi 

GDC,Tiruvuru attended 3 day master training work shop on SELF DIRECTED EMOTIONAL 

LEARNING FOR EMPATHY AND KINDNESS at ANU from July 30-07-2024 to 

 August 01-08-2024. 
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Sri K.Mothilal, Jr.Civil Judge and Smt.A.Sindura, Additional Jr. Civil Judge visited 

GDC,Tiruvuru on 30-07-2024 and addressed the students and spoke on  Drug Abuse and Illicit 

Trafficking Sri.Syed Abubakar chaired the programme. Dr.R.Praveen Dathu introduced the guest 

speakers to the audience. Sri k. Mothilal  Jr. Civil Judge explained the students that the first step  

to overcome drug abuse and addiction is taking part in awareness programmes frequently. He 

said that these programmes could help the young people, parents and other community to avoid   

drug abuse. Smt.A.Sindura, Additional Jr. Civil Judge reminded the students about developing 

healthy family relationships and say “Yes to life and No to drugs.” The programme concluded 

with felicitation of guest speakers and the vote of thanks given by Sri.M.Avinash Lecturer in 

Commerce. 

 

 

          
 

 

The Dept of Chemistry distributed Chemistry material of paper –VI & paper –VII for the III 

Year students. The Principal, Staff & Students appreciated the Magnanimity of  

Sri.M. Prasad Rao, & Smt.V.Sailaja Lecturer in Chemistry. 

 

     


